MADBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

13 TOWN HALL ROAD
MADBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03823

July 13,2009

Madbury Planning Board
I3 Town Hall Rd
Madbury NH 23823

Re: Application for Conditional Use Permit
Stormwater Improvement Project
New England Metals Recycling LLC, Knox Marsh Road, Route155, Madbury NI

Dear Planning Board,

On June 22,2009 representatives from New England Metal Recycling (Keri Fitzpatrick)
and Woodard & Curran (David White) explained the proposal for a stormwater
improvement project at the Knox Marsh Rd facility to the Madbury Conservation
Commission (MCC). The project may require conditional use permits in regard to the
Aquifer and Wellhead Protection Overlay District and the Wet Area Conservation Overlay
District which allow for recommendations from the MCC.

The MCC sees the proposal as an improvement to the existing conditions at the facility,
and believes the encroachment on the 75 foot construction setback and impact to the 25
foot undisturbed, naturally vegetated buffer of the existing wetland are acceptable trade-
offs for improved stormwater treatment.

Respectiully,
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Eric Ficgenbaum
Madbury Conservation Commission, Chair



